
Tetsworth Newsletter

Next Deadline is 21st of the month 

Articles and letters to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth or e-mail tetsworthnews@aol.com 

 R Mead 

 

Skip Hire 

 
01844 279403 
07899 672336 

Issue 120 October, 2013 

Coffee Shop 
open at the Memorial Hall Tetsworth 

Every Tuesday from 

2.00 pm until 

4.30 pm 

Everyone welcome 

10th Nov- Remembrance Sunday  

                 10am-10:45am  

                  at the War Memorial. 

17th Nov- All Age Worship Cafe style.   

                  Heather Moore 

24th Nov- Holy Communion.   

                  Rev. P Waterson 

St. Giles church news 

  The beautiful summer is now over 

and autumn has arrived with its array 

of beautiful colours. 
  We are sorry we missed the Septem-

ber News Letter but we hope that 

many of you saw the posters and 

were able to come to The Harvest 

Service and lunch. 

  September sees 2 baptisms as well 

as our normal range of services see 

below. 

  We would like to give early warning 

of our D I Y nativity in December, this 

is a fun time for any in the village who 

would like to be involved, No script to 

learn just ad-lib at the appropriate 

place in the story. We need all the 

main characters just let Heather 

Moore know A S A P the part you 

would like.   

  Hope you have a great Autumn- my 

favourite season.  Heather Moore. 

   

  Services for October and Novem-

ber: 

6th Oct-    Holy communion 

                  Rev. P Waterson 

13th Oct-  Morning Worship with  

                  Baptism. 

                  Jeneva Paul 

20th Oct-  No Service at Tetsworth. 

                  Songs of Praise at South               

                  Weston 

27th Oct-  Holy Communion  

                  Rev P Waterson 

 3rd Nov-   Holy Communion  

                  Rev. P Waterson 

  If you would like to hire the Hall for 

your event, meeting or celebration 

p l e a s e  s e n d  a n  e m a i l  t o 

tmh.committee@gmail.com.  

For further news on activities in the Me-

morial Hall, please visit 

www.tetsworthmemorialhall.co.uk. 

 

 TETSWORTH MEMORIAL HALL:  

RENOVATED AND READY FOR YOU! 

  The final build and renovation of 

Tetsworth Memorial Hall concluded in 

July 2013, with an attractive Oxfordshire

–style barn taking the place of the old 

and unlovely breeze-block building.   

  David Parker Architects and GDS Build-

ers worked in partnership with the Me-

morial Hall Build Committee to ensure 

the new building met the needs of eve-

ryone within the Village community.      

  The renovation programme was fund-

ed through a combination of grants 

from Tetsworth Parish Council, SODC, 

and the EU LEADER fund, plus donations 

and Village Hall fundraising activities. 

  The light, bright and airy main Hall of-

fers space for up to 120 people with a 

new meeting room suitable for up to 25 

people, secure storage and office 

space on the first floor, new toilets and 

off-street parking.  

  Garden landscaping is underway.  The 

Committee are hard at work fund-

raising for the Phase II activities: a new 

kitchen facility and WIFI. 

 

Vacancies at Young Dementia 

  Young Dementia’s support services 

are growing, demand is increasing so 

they need new staff who really are the 

very best!   

  They are on the hunt for support 

workers to work actively alongside 

younger people with dementia.  Also 

looking for a co-ordinator for the spe-

cial and life-enhancing support ses-

sions for younger people with demen-

tia, and a family support worker to pro-

vide practical and emotional support, 

information and signposting to families 

whose lives change due to young on-

set dementia. 

   If you know someone who may have 

what it takes to make a huge differ-

ence to the lives of younger people 

and their families do let them know 

about these vacancies. 

   More information and application 

forms on www.youngdementiauk.org 

This months editor: Megan Cann 

mailto:tmh.committee@gmail.com
http://www.tetsworthmemorialhall.co.uk
http://www.youngdementiauk.org/


Devey Tree Care  

 
 

Tree Surgery & Garden 
Maintenance 

Services 

 

We offer a variety of services for your trees and 
gardens, from hedge cutting to tree removal.  
Fully insured with £5M public liability cover 

All jobs considered and all quotations are free 

of charge. 

Telephone: 
Call Owain Devey NCH Arb on 
07922736451     01844281101 

or 
owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk 
www.deveytreecare.co.uk 

June Waterson 

Counselling Psychotherapist. 
BSc (Hons) Psychology & Counselling 

Dip. Cognitive Behavioural Therapy (CBT). 

 BABCP Reg’d. 

 

For help coping with Depression, Stress, Bullying, Low 

self-esteem, lack of confidence, OCD, 

Post Traumatic Stress disorder etc. 

Tel: 01844281462 Mob: 07530596168 

e-mail: june-waterson@virginmedia.com 

Has your oil boiler been 

serviced recently??? 
 

NOW WORKING INDEPENDENTLY  

 

MICK HOBDELL 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

 

Oil boiler and Aga services, 

repairs and general plumbing 
 

Phone Tetsworth 01844 281521 

Mobile 07554 426113 

Rural Community Energy Fund is launched 

  The Rural Community Energy Fund for England was 

launched on Friday 28 June.  This £15 million government 

fund will help rural communities with the cost of getting 

renewable energy projects up and running. 

  Having originally proposed the scheme to government, 

the Centre for Sustainable Energy (CSE) has been closely 

involved in its development and design with Defra and 

DECC.  They are confident that it offers a more sustainable 

and practical support mechanism for community-led ener-

gy projects than many previous government support 

schemes. 

  It’s also the first time a support scheme has focused spe-

cifically on supporting communities to establish larger re-

newable energy projects. 

  The Department of Energy and Climate Change say: 

“The Rural Community Energy Fund is specifically targeted 

at helping rural communities access the money needed to 

carry out feasibility studies into renewable energy projects, 

and fund the costs associated with applying for planning 

permission.  It is intended that projects will then be able to 

attract private finance to pay for renewable energy kit 

and get projects up and running. 

  “Funding can be used to support rural projects across the 

renewable and low carbon energy spectrum including 

wind, solar, biomass, heat pumps, anaerobic digestion, 

gas combined heat and power and hydro.” 

The fund is being managed by WRAP – www.wrap.org,uk  

and any administrative enquiries or requests for further de-

mailto:owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.wrap.org,uk


 

Christmas Gift fair 

  As it’s getting close to the Christmas holidays, and as an 

annual event we are looking for people to have stalls at 

this year’s Christmas gift fair. If you are interested in running 

your own stall the please contact Judy Thornton with all 

enquires on 01844 281388. 

The Christmas gift fair will be held 

on the 30th November at 10am 

till 2pm. Coffee, tea and cakes 

served through out the day with 

lunch available from 12pm. 

Children’s 

Parties 
 

 

Tetsworth Memorial 

Hall 

available to hire for 

your child's party 

 

01844 281442 
 

Coffee Shop 
open at the Memorial Hall Tetsworth 

Every Tuesday from 

2.00 pm until 4.30 pm 

 

Everyone welcome 



Also available 
  Repairs 
  Secondary Glazing 
  Traditional Glazing 
  Box sash (PVCu or Timber) 
All areas covered 

 
 

Guaranteed to 

beat any  
written  

quotation  

SILENT VIEW WINDOWS 
WINDOWS   DOORS   GLAZING 

CONSERVATORIES   CLADDING 

QUALITY PVCu, ALUMINIUM & TIMBER 

All Windows & Doors come with high security 
locking systems & a Ten year guarantee 

Call now for a free no obligation quotation 

MOB: 0772 428 3312 
TEL: 01844 351294 

EMAIL: silentviewwindows@gmail.com 



  Everyone is welcome to the next plan event, lobby for your 

ideas on Thursday 17th  October 7.30 in the Memorial Hall 

small meeting room.  

BEETLE      DRIVE 

Tetsworth Village – future perfect! 

  On Saturday 14th September the dual event of the annual 

produce and craft show and the launch of the next Parish 

Plan gave villagers the first opportunity to experience the 

scope and space available in the refurbished Memorial 

Hall. 

  The small conference room buzzed as people came to 

think about their vision for Tetsworth over the next 10 years.  

People were asked what facilities in the village were im-

portant to them, how Tetsworth might be improved and 

the best and worst aspects of the village. Plans for a possi-

ble development at Mount Farm were displayed with an 

aim to gauge the feelings in the village towards plans for 

possible growth.   

  The M40 group have done sterling work, over a number of 

years, researching, lobbying and pestering those in authori-

ty, for them to understand the impact of noise from the 

motorway for those living along its borders.  As a conse-

quence of professional pressure from the group the high-

ways authority have at last agreed to use the M40 section 

from Junctions 6 – 8 as the UK pilot to demonstrate the af-

fect of the latest in barrier design and construction in con-

junction with solar energy collection panels.   Installation 

should be happening on our part of the motorway in the 

next 12 months.   

  The Memorial Hall refurbishment and the M40 motorway 

group are just two excellent examples of the value of de-

termination and people power to make a difference. 

  The launch of a new plan for Tetsworth is only the begin-

ning. It has been shown already that working together can 

count. For those who missed the excitement on Saturday it 

is not too late to register an interest.  Have a look at the 

website www.tetsworthparishcouncil.co.uk or talk to Marjo-

rie 281208. 

Friday 

1st November 

7.15 pm  

at Tetsworth 

Memorial Hall 

 Tickets £5 Adults 

£4 Children 
 

From 01844 281388 

Or 01844 281442 

 

Includes a sausage and 

chips supper 
 

 

The tuck shop will be open, feel free to bring your own drinks. 

 
Garden Care 

Design 

Landscape 

General maintenance 

Pruning 

Lawn Care  

01844 281576 

http://www.tetsworthparishcouncil.co.uk/


QUALIFIED SURGICAL CHIROPODIST 
SANDRA MILLER MSSChA 

HOME VISITS BY APPOINTMENT 
 

 

 

I am able to treat a wide variety of foot care including:- 
 

General foot care neglect - callouses and corns - ingrowing toe nails 
Yellow, crumbly, thickened nails - bunions - flat foot 

Diabetic patients - verrucae (various treatments) 
And many more 

 
Evening and weekend appointments available. 

Tel: 01844 201709 Mobile 077 64945401 
Registered member of the British Chiropody 

And Podiatry Association 

New Assistant Editor 

I’d like welcome Megan Cann as the assistant editor to the 

Tetsworth Newsletter. This is a start of a new era, for us hav-

ing the view from a member of the youth population of 

the village.  This will help us make the newsletter more ex-

citing and get the youth into having an interest in the vil-

lage news. 

Hare coursing 

  The Hunting Act 2004 made hare coursing illegal! 

Hare coursing tends to start after harvest, around the end 

of August or start of September when large tracts of land 

are left without standing crops.  Coursing is more likely to 

take place at dawn or dusk. 

  The most obvious sign is a group of vehicles parked in a 

rural area, perhaps by a gateway to farmland, on a grass 

verge, on a farm track or bridle path.  There will usually be 

estate cars, four wheel drives or vans. They may contain 

evidence of dogs inside such as muddy paw prints and 

dog hair. 

  Hare coursers often travel in convoy with vans at the 

front and rear containing minders   Operations are carried 

out across the force to deal with this issue.  For example 

'Operation Animal' in Aylesbury Vale or Operation Oust in 

West Berkshire. 



Windmill
Windows

Thame
Bicester
Oxford
Aylesbury

PVCu, Aluminium
& Hardwood

Replacement Windows
Residential Doors
French & Patio Doors
Fascias & Soffits
Glass & Sealed Units
Conservatories

01844 237070
Fax: 01844 237737

For fresh Ideas & Free Quote

FENSA
Registered 

Kitchen and bathroom fitting 
Tiling, painting, decorating, fencing 
Guttering etc. 
Any job considered. Free estimates. 

Call Dave Smith 
         01844 281572 (Tel) 
         07725 077111 (Mob) 

Chauffeur driven airport 
and London transfers 
 
Tours — Cotswolds,  
Warwick, London etc 
 
Weddings — selection  
of car colours 
 
All cars air-conditioned,  
E & S class Mercedes 
 
8 seater available 
 

Airports are our speciality and we are usually  
cheaper than traditional taxis 

Telephone 01844 281555 

 

 

Your Local Upholstery Service  
  

MARGAN LTD  
For All Your Upholstery Traditional & 

Modern Free Collection Service  

www.margan.co.uk  

Tel 01844-208655 7.00am to 5.00pm 

 



Deadline for the each issue is 21st of the month 
Send you letters, articles, news or advert to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW 

Or e-mail tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Cheques made payable to Tetsworth Newsletter. 

The Editor reserves the right to amend letters and articles at his/her discretion.  Letters and articles are not guaranteed to be published.  

The views of letters and articles are not necessarily the views of the Editor. 

No responsibility can be taken for errors and inaccuracies. 

Advertisers 

 

We distribute copies of the Newsletter to all households within the village, additional copies 

are available from The Swan Antique Centre and Postcombe Service Station. 

Send details of your advert to 

3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or by e mail to Tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Rates per issue 

Eighth of a page £5.50 

Quarter page £11 

Half page £22 

Full page £44 

 

Leaflets  just £8.00 

Dates for your Diary 
Sunday   Free Pool Table to  

    Members’              

    7.30 - 10.30 Sports and Social 

    Club, Tetsworth 

2nd Monday of Month Parish Council Meeting 

    7.30 pm 

    Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Tuesday   The Coffee Shop 

    2.00 pm - 4.30 pm 

    Memorial Hall, Tetsworth 

Wednesday   Zumba 

    7.45 pm 

    Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Thursday 10th October Mobile Library 

    10.45 am —11.00 am 

    Back Street Op Village Hall 

 Monday 14th October Children’s Mobile Library 

    9.45 am —11.15 am 

    he Green (off Marsh End) 

 Thursday 24th October Mobile Library 

    10.45 am —11.00 am 

    Back Street Op Village Hall 

Monday 28th October Children’s Mobile Library 

    9.45 am —11.15 am 

    The Green (off Marsh End) 

Friday 1st November Beetle Drive 

    7:15pm — 9:30pm 

    Tetsworth memorial hall 

    Tickets: Adults - £5 

    Children - £4 

    01844 281388 

Planning Applications at SODC 

27th August, 2013—27th September, 2013 

Planning Decisions from SODC 

27th August, 2013—27th September, 2013 

Planning information is taken from the SODC 
web site www.southoxon.gov.uk 

94 High Street Tetsworth OX9 7AE 

Discharge of conditions 4 & 5 on plan-

ning permission P11/E1899. 

-Partially discharged 

Attington Toll House Thame Road 

Tetsworth OX9 7DA 

Reconstruction and retiling of main 

(Turret) and rear roofs (as amended by 

additional plan and covering letter re-

ceived 13th September 2013) 

-Listed building consent 

11 Swan Gardens Tetsworth OX9 7BN 

Single storey side extension to dwelling. 

Raise roof ridge to detached garage to 

provide accommodation in roof space 

with dormer windows. As amended by 

plans drawing no LONG/S1/P/03A AND 

04A, accompanying Agents letter dat-

ed 16th September 2013. 

-Granted 

Greyhound Kennels Judds Lane 

Tetsworth 

Siting of a residential mobile home in 

the south west corner of the site. 

-Certificate of lawful use of develop-

ment 

NONE 

P13/S2343/DIS 
 
 
P13/S1661/LB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P13/S2360/HH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P13/S2091/LDE  
 

  

Call Jeff  07944 505916 

Puppy and Dog  

Training classes 
 

held at  

Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

£5 pay as you go 
at Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Wednesday’s     7.45 pm        

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S2343/DIS
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S1661/LB
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S2360/HH
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S2091/LDE

